
Portreath Parish Council  15/05/2023 

Report from the Police Liaison Group (PLG) Volunteer – Vicki Webb 
 

The PLG meeting was held on Thursday 04th May 2023.   
 
The meeting was chaired by Wayne Hick. 
 
The meeting covered current issues in Camborne, which don’t directly affect our 
Parish.  However, these covered Anti-Social Behaviour of young people, and 
updated the work being carried out by the new Licence Officer. 
 
Wayne advised that the police are starting a new piece of more intensive work on 
ASB in Camborne.  Currently the police are working on the strategy.   
 
The message is to encourage ALL members of the public to REPORT any offence 
that takes place.  This is crucial in assisting the police to build evidence of criminal 
activity and taking action. 
 
Redruth: 
ASB being dealt with as it happens. 
 
Assault in Redruth by Rose Cottage.  Police have been working in partnership with 
other agencies which has led to identifying and charging the youths who were 
responsible for this.   
 
The Town Council and Safer Towns are working to locate a building for YP to use.  It 
has been recognised that some YP have no safe place to hang out and being out is 
better than being at home.   Some YP are not aware of the provision already in 
Redruth: Hideaway; CN4C and Gwel an Tops. 
 
Olly advised that Redruth have secured Serious Crime Prevention Funding through 
Cornwall Council, which will fund Action for Children and Young People Cornwall to 
carry out a joint outreach project in the town.  The Youth Workers will feed back the 
main issues/concerns to the relevant agencies, including the police.   
 
Parish Updates:  
Lanner – Issues with toilets being vandalised and graffiti in play park and around the 
Parish.  Ongoing issue for the past 18m – 2 years. 
Caharrack – Graffiti Issues in the play park.  Positive approach taken by cleaning the 
bench and re-painting with anti-graffiti varnish.  This sparked positive conversations 
with young people using the park.   
 
Portreath - Cllr Webb advised the group of the success we have had with the Youth 
Consultation and that Portreath Youth Nights are starting from Monday 19th June, 
being run by Action for Children, 4pm - 8pm.  
Cllr Webb asked for the contact details of the Police Officer who is replacing PC 
Jason Rowe and was advised that these would be passed over. 
 
Reports specifically for Portreath: PC Jason Rowe is currently on leave so no 
updates have been received.  Once we have contact details for the new PC, we 
hope that they will continue to support and give feedback to Portreath Parish. 


